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DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY

AIR QUALITY DIVISION
ACTIVITY REPORT: On-site Inspection

N547170694
FACILITY: Dynamic Finishing Il LLC. SRN /ID: N5471
LOCATION: 823B W WESTERN, MUSKEGON DISTRICT: Grand Rapids
CITY: MUSKEGON COUNTY: MUSKEGON
CONTACT: John McManus , VP of Engneering ACTIVITY DATE: 01/11/2024
STAFF: Scott Evans [ COMPLIANCE STATUS: Compliance SOURCE CLASS: MINOR
SUBJECT: On-Site inspection to verify decommissioning of equipment for permanent facility shutdown and voiding of permit.
RESOLVED COMPLAINTS:

On January 11, 2023, State of Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy Air
Quality Division staff members Scott Evans and Laura Martin conducted an on-site inspection of the
Dynamic Finishing Il facility located at 823B Western St. in Muskegon, Michigan, to verify the
dismantling of all permitted chroming equipment as part of the facility closure process. This facility
has historically been a chroming facility that produced small products such as springs that could be
used for vehicle transmissions or medical equipment among other products. No metal forming or
machining operations were conducted at this facility.

This facility is closing as the company is ceasing chroming operations. The company has other
operational facilities that do form and machine small metal components in the form of wires and
springs. Currently there are no plans by the company to begin chroming operations at any of these
other facilities, nor are there plans to use this facility for any other purposes. Once all equipment
and chemicals have been removed, the building lease will end.

During the inspection it was observed and confirmed that all equipment has been rendered
inoperable. Connections and mechanical components were removed from all equipment. Multiple
tanks still contained some of the chroming chemicals, however the facility has provided the AQD
with copies of orders and proper notifications to other state divisions regarding planned removal of
the chemicals, which are scheduled for February or March, depending on factors such as contractor
scheduling and weather conditions. The facility has requested that PTI No. 556-94 be voided in light
of the closing of this facility. At this time it does appear that the facility is no longer operational and
so the permit can be voided.
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